MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS AT ANNUAL MEETING OF THE
MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF CAPPAMORE-KILMALLOCK HELD IN ARAS
MAINCHIN SEOIGHE, MILLMOUNT, KILMALLOCK, CO. LIMERICK, ON
THURSDAY, 13™ JUNE, 2019, AT 3.30 P.M.

PRESENT IN THE CHAIR:

Councillor E. Ryan, An Cathaoirleach.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Councillors Carey, Donegan, Egan, Mitchell, M. Ryan and Teefy.

OFFICIALS IN ATTENDANCE:

Director Support Services-Finance, Corporate, HR & ICT (Mr S. Coughlan), Meetings
Administrator (Mr. M. Leahy), Senior Executive Engineer Cappamore-Kilmallock (Mr. B.
Kidney), Clerical Officer (Ms. H. O’Neill).

The outgoing Cathaoirleach, Councillor Eddie Ryan opened the meeting by congratulating all
Members on being elected to the Council and in particular welcomed the new Members
elected to the Municipal District. He thanked the Members and staff of Limerick City and
County Council for their co-operation and assistance during his term as Cathaoirleach of the
Municipal District and stated that he was honoured to have served as Cathaoirleach for the
Municipal District.

The Members thanked the outgoing Cathaoirleach for his hard work and efforts in the
previous twelve months and the professional manner he had chaired meetings and the way

he had represented the Municipal District at functions and events.

1. Election of Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District

The outgoing Cathaoirleach invited nominations for the Office of Cathaoirleach of the
Municipal District for the coming year.

Proposed by Councillor M. Ryan;
Seconded by Councillor Egan;

“That Councillor Michael Donegan be appointed Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District of
Cappamore-Kilmallock, to hold office until the next Annual Meeting or until a successor has
been appointed”

As there were no other nominations, the outgoing Cathaoirleach declared Councillor Donegan
elected as Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District of Cappamore-Kilmallock. The Members
congratulated Cllr Donegan on his election and wished him well for the year ahead.



On taking the Chair, Councillor Donegan thanked his Proposer and Seconder and said he was
looking forward to working with the Members, Management and Staff over the next twelve
months in his role as Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District of Cappamore-Kilmallock.

The Cathaoirleach paid tribute to the outgoing Councillors Gleeson, O’'Donnell and Sheehy
and praised them for their service and commitment during their time as Elected Members.
He also congratulated the incoming Councillors on their election to the Municipal District and
looked forward to working with them as Cathaoirleach in the next 12 months. He also
commended the staff of Limerick City & County Council who had worked on the recent Local
Election Count for their professionalism and dedication and wished the Chief Executive, Conn
Murray, the best in his recently announced retirement.

The Cathaoirleach stated that he looked forward to the development of the Business Park in
Kilmallock and hopefully new companies would be setting up there, following its recent
acquisition by Limerick City and County Council. He also looked forward to working with all
the community groups and organisations who were operating throughout the Municipal
District during his tenure.

2. Election of Leas-Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District

The Cathaoirleach then invited nominations for the office of Leas-Cathaoirleach of the
Municipal District for the coming year.

Proposed by Councillor E. Ryan;
Seconded by Councillor Mitchell;

“That Councillor Martin Ryan be appointed Leas-Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District of
Cappamore-Kilmallock to hold office until the next Annual Meeting or until a successor has
been appointed”

As there were no other nominations, the Cathaoirleach declared Councillor Martin Ryan
elected as Leas-Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District of Cappamore-Kilmallock.

The incoming Leas-Cathaoirleach thanked Members for their support and indicated that it
was a special honour for him, given that he was a newly elected Member of Limerick City and
County Council, and he looked forward to working with the Members and Council staff in the
Municipal District of Cappamore-Kilmallock.

The Director, on behalf of Management and staff, congratulated the Cathaoirleach and Leas
Cathaoirleach and wished them well in the year ahead.

This concluded the Meeting.

Signed:

Cathaoirleach



